Dr. Robinson requested the following information regarding agenda item G2-Reading First Continuance Grant for Phase II Schools: 

Request:     

Why is there a difference in the dollar amount for reading coaches funded 
by K-12 reading versus Reading First? 

Response:   
 K-12 Reading Instruction positions are funded through State Florida Education Finance Program funds and as a result, reside in the General Fund Operating Budget. In developing school General Fund Operating budgets, the District utilizes an average salary and benefit rate. The average is based on the pool of employees with a similar job throughout the entire general fund budget. For FY2007, the average salary and benefit cost for an Instructional Coach is $71,574. This figure can be broken down to an average salary of $54,400 and a total benefit cost of $17,174 (benefits include health ins, FRS, FICA, etc.).

Reading First represents a grant budget and resides within the Special Revenue-Other Fund. Grant budgets must be adjusted to cover actual employee salaries. Grant managers must ensure adequate funds are budgeted to cover the actual salary and benefit costs within their respective grant. Many of the coaches within the Reading First Grant are on the higher end of the CTA salary schedule due to tenure and advanced degree supplements. In order to ensure sufficient budget for these employees within the grant, a higher average salary, reflective of this smaller group of employees, was utilized to develop the initial budget. The budget may be amended once actual salary information is available.
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